

BOARD OF HEALTH April 18, 2023

The meeting was in Room 5 of the Town hall and was called to order at 5:35 p.m. Present were Chairman Elizabeth Sabounjian, and Dr. Jane Williams and Director of Public Health, Shelly Newhouse. Our next regularly scheduled meeting will be on May 16, 2023.

The Board reviewed and approved the March 21, 2023 minutes.

New Business

Definitive Subdivsion-Birch Street

The Board reviewed the plans for a Definitive Subdivision on Birch Street. It consists of seven lots with septic systems. The Director, Shelly Newhouse has completed all the soil testing for the proposed septic systems. The lots will be between 37,500 – 45,000 sq ft in size. Dr. Williams motioned to approve the Definitive Subdivision plan on Birch Street, Ms. Sabounijan, seconded, voted 2-0.

Department Business

Olin

EPA will be holding two virtual community events – "Coffee and Chat" sessions. The informal discussions will be an opportunity for community members to interact with project staff and ask questions about the Olin Superfund Site. They are planning on hosting them on May 3rd from 12-1pm and again at 7-8pm.

The Town election is April 22 and Town meeting is April 29 at 9:00 a.m.

Dr. Williams motioned to adjourn the meeting at 6:00 p.m., Ms. Sabounjian, seconded, voted 2-0.

Recording:

Shelly Newhouse, Director of Public Health